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       COASTAL PLAIN LEPC 
GENERAL MEETING



                January 19, 2017
       Members Present
Rick McLester – Vice President
William Zagorski – Sec/Treas

Mattie Atkinson – SPCEM
Dan Gibson – Taft VFD

John Redgate – Odem FVD

Missy Beck – SPCEM/Sfty

Mariano Patlan – Koch Pipeline
JoAnn Ehmann – IOB


Gery Hoelscher – EMPCO

Ricardo Ortiz – Chemours

Wanda Dukes – Town of Refugio
Don Pullin – Refugio VFD

RJ Thomas – CBCOG


Teresa Finch – CBCOG

Leroy Moody – Board Mem

Carmen Ellis – CCMC Northshore
Gabe Garcia – Koch Pipeline

Stan Upton – Refugio Co.

Lyle Lombard – Portland Fire Dept
Tyler Castillo – NWS


Crystal Schoener – Voestalpine
Tim Vanlandingham – Voestalpine
Katherine Comeaux – Aransas Pass
Fred Nardini – Board Member

Ann Bryan – San Pat Co E911

Callen Hight – RTFC


Eugenio DeLeon – Sinton PD
I. Call to Order/Approval of Minutes:  The meeting was held in Sinton, Texas at the San Patricio County Old Homemaking Building. Vice President Rick McLester called the meeting to order at 1:30 p.m. Rick said that Brandon Luttrell is in Mississippi for training. JoAnn Ehmann made a motion to approve the November Executive and General meeting minutes and it was 2nd by Stan Upton. The motion carried.   
II. Financial Report: Ski said there is $24,349.11 in the bank.  The Tier II Contributions should start coming in after the contributions request letters go out in early March. JoAnn Ehmann made a motion to approve the financial report and it was 2nd by Stan Upton. 
III.    Subcommittee Reports:
1.   Communications – Leroy Moody – said there is nothing new but the City of Corpus is having problems with their signals. 
2.   Exercise & Design – Rickey McLester Jr. – was not present. 
3.   Fire Chiefs – RJ Thomas informed the group that he stepped down as Fire Chief for the City of Ingleside on January 1st. Steve Loving took his place as Fire Chief. RJ will no longer chair the LEPC Fire Chiefs subcommittee but William Cox and John Redgate will take over and Lyle Lombard will be the secretary for the group. There was some discussion on standardized responses, resource manual and mutual aid. 
4.   Hazard Analysis & Vulnerability – Rick McLester – said he had nothing to report.  
5.      Health & Medical – Stefani Steel – was not present. 
6. Public Information & Awareness – Rick Ortiz – said his group is setting up with the schools to do the Shelter in Place program. Ski said San Patricio County Information Services employee Victoria Nerios is maintaining the LEPC website now.           





         7.       Resource & Funding – Fred Nardini – said the Tier II contribution request letters will be going out soon and he would like to add Exxonmobile this year. 

       
       


 8.       Training –William Zagorski – said it is quiet. RJ said their multi-jurisdictional tabletop had over a hundred in attendance. There will be a four-hour workshop for bomb squad and tac teams in March. 
 
IV.     Action Items:   Rick said Brandon asked him to speak about the Appreciation dinner. It was brought to Ricks attention they voted and approved to dissolve the Appreciation Dinner last year due to a continuous low turnout. Rick asked if there were any other issues and hearing none he moved on to the next item. 
V. Special Topics: There were no Special Topics. 
VI.   

Next Meeting Schedule:  The next LEPC meeting will be March 16, 2017. 
VII. Public Comments: Tim Vanlandingham said he would like Industry and the Emergency Managers to get together to be a team and get everyone’s contact information. JoAnn Ehmann asked if the LEPC contacts new Industry and maybe the board might think about adding another subcommittee for Industry/EMC’s. 
IX.    Adjourn: With no further business Leroy Moody made a motion to adjourn the meeting and it was 2nd by Stan Upton. Rick McLester adjourned the meeting at 2:15 p.m.
William E. Zagorski Sr. - LEPC Secretary/Treasurer 
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